

Port au Prince, Haiti, November 20, 2023

Dear Donors,

My name is Mac Keven FREDERIC: I graduated at Okayama University in March 2009. I am from Haiti and I am the President of AMDA-HAITI.

On behalf of the staff of AMDA-HAITI, I would to thank you for all the donations you have made to our NGO, AMDA-HAITI. Since the creation of AMDA-HAITI in February 2011 until now, the donors of AMDA helped AMDA-HAITI to organize many projects, like sport and culture project, in 2012. Different missions to take care of people affected at the terrible hurricane Matthew that struck the South West of Haiti in October 2016. AMDA had worked in the munipalities of Marfranc and Moron.

After the terrible earthquake that struck the south area in Haiti in August 2021, AMDA-HAITI has dispatched some medical personals to the affected areas to take care of people injured especially in the municipalities of Jeremi, Baumont; Corail, Pestel and Cavaillon.

Since 2012, AMDA-HAITI organized every year a mobile dental clinic at the salvation Army Hospital in the municipality of Fond des Negres

Recently, AMDA-HAITI has worked also in the campsites to take care of people who escaped the violence of the gangs in the capital of Haiti, Port-au-Prince.

If there were no donors AMDA-HAITI could not organize these important projects for the Haitian people. AMDA is very famous in Haiti now.

We hope that you will continue to support us for the realization of other projects in Haiti. We thank you very much for your support.

Kindest regards,

Mac Keven FREDERIC, D, D, S, Ph,D

AMDA-Haiti, President